
Announcements – May 7th, 2024
Juniors and Seniors
The last day to purchase tickets for Prom is TODAY during your lunch time. After that, you
can stop by Mrs. Spruit’s room before school.

The following students need to see Mrs. Spruit to get their prom tickets:
Jonah Geiger, Josie Fynwever, Abrianna Carpenter, and Ben Risedorph

Students attending prom this weekend, please be advised that you will most likely need to
pay to park. There is a parking ramp very close to the Museum. Also, there will be NO
re-entry if you leave the Museum, so please plan accordingly.

The following students need to stop by the library TODAY:
Abby Zehr, Diego Cervantes-zarate, and Adan Sanchez

SENIORS: As soon as announcements are over, head downstairs and out to the bleachers at
the soccer field as quickly as possible. We will be quickly retaking the group photos we had
attempted to take during the senior meeting.

The Science Olympiad Team competed at the State Tournament on Saturday. The team
finished 23rd in the State. Caroline Johnson and Allyssa Franck earned a medal in the
Chemistry Lab event and Ben Risedorph and Willard Schuab earned a medal in the
Tower event.

9th grader who did not receive a yearbook last year and would like to have one, please
contact Mrs. Stork at the Middle School.

The choirs would love to have you join or re-join them next year! You don't need to audition
to be in MTC - you can just sign up with your counselor! If you'd like to audition for Honors
Choir or Women's Chorale, those auditions are starting this week. You can find the link
HERE, on the vocal music website, or email Mrs. Israels. If you'd like help preparing for the
audition, she's happy to answer questions and the current choir members would be happy to
help you too! Regardless of your training or experience, there is a place for you in choir!

Anyone interested in volunteering at a golf outing for Camp Sunshine on Saturday, May 11th,
should see Mr. Haverdink. No need to know anything about golf.

Students
Looking for a summer job? Hamilton Community Schools is looking for students who would
be interested in working around the schools this summer. There is a job description, hours,
and pay sheet on the Student Community Board. Application deadline is May 10th.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1dO-gcCAk-CHqkhiyJK9AcrrsOp2wFz6wEi5Xf584Chc/edit#gid=0


Girls interested in Sideline Cheer
Tryouts will be June 3rd and 4th from 3-5pm and June 5th from 3-6pm at the MS balcony.

Student Services Office
10th Graders
PSAT test results are now available to see in your College Board account. If you scored 1000
or above, you have the choice of opting out of Test Prep, a one trimester course. See your
Counselor if you are eligible and would like to drop Test Prep for next year. Just an FYI -
Counselors will not have access to student scores until June 25, so they will not be able to
check your score - you will need to show them your score in your College Board account.

Seniors - 100 State of Michigan high school 20204 graduates will win free pizza for a year with
the "Reach For The Pie" contest. Want to know how? Just file the FAFSA! See the email
sent to you from Mrs. Safford, with instructions and QR code to enter, or check out the flyers
on the walls in the Senior hallway.

Students
Naviance has been updated with new scholarship information and links. Check these out on
the "Colleges" tab under "Scholarship Search" in Naviance. This information is also available
on our school's website. See your Counselor if you have any questions.

Happy Birthday
Amelia Maharas
Josiana Popma
Katelyn Snyder

Please stop by the Student Services Office TODAY!

Lunch Specials
Monday –
Tuesday – Orange Chicken w/ rice & dinner roll
Wednesday – Tater Tot Bar w/ banana bread
Thursday – No Lunch
Friday – Nachos

Soft Shell Tacos



Athletics
Varsity tennis beat Allegan 6-2 last night. Winning their matches were:

● 3rd singles - Natalie Grunst
● 4th singles -Kenzie Eding
● 1st doubles - Joelle Boeskoel and Haylie Peterman
● 2nd doubles - Dani Wedeven and Drew Van Houten
● 3rd doubles - Abby Atwood and Sophie Blauwkamp
● 4th doubles - Lydia Lucas and Emmaline Kapenga

The JV tennis team played some great tennis Monday afternoon but fell just short to TK.
Winning for the Hawkeyes were:

● Alyssa Franck/Lola Stygstra
● Sydney Barnhill/Josie Fynewever
● Maddie Jipping/Allie Lezman
● Sierra Hutmacher/Kelsey Vanderkamp

HHS Sports Schedule
(Home events are highlighted)
Monday

Tuesday
4pm Varsity Tennis @ Otsego
4pm JV Tennis vs Otsego
4:15pm Varsity Baseball vs Unity (DH)
4:15pm JV Baseball @ Unity (DH)
4:15pm Varsity Softball vs Unity (DH)
4:15pm JV Softball @ Unity (DH)
4:15pm Varsity Track @ Coopersville
5pm JV Soccer @ Holland
6:45pm Varsity Soccer @ Holland
Wednesday
3:45pm JV Golf Dual @ Winding Creek
4:15pm Varsity Baseball vs South Haven
4:15pm JV Baseball @ South Haven
Thursday
4pm Varsity Tennis @ Allegan
4:15pm Varsity Baseball @ Unity
4:15pm JV Baseball vs Unity
4:30pm Varsity Soccer @ Kelloggsville
6pm JV Soccer @ Kelloggsville
Friday



TBA Varsity Tennis OK Blue Conference Tournament @ ?
TBA Varsity Track OK Blue Conference Meet @ ?
4pm Varsity Golf OK Blue Jamboree @Western Greens
4pm JV Golf OK south Jamboree - Diamond Springs
4pm JV Tennis vs Grandville
4:15pm Varsity Softball vs Covenant Christian
4::15pm Freshman Baseball @ Mona Shores (5 inning DH)
Saturday
10am Freshman Baseball - Hamilton Freshman Tourney

Other Announcements
Hamilton Community Schools is partnering with the OCSN and Hungry for Christ to benefit the Allegan Food Pantry.

We have been invited to join in on the Cereal Drive for the month of May.

There is a collection box located in the Main Office for cereal drop off.

*******************************************************

Dutch Dance Information

If you’re heading downtown Holland to go to a parade or food wagon THIS week, go

watch the Dutch Dancers! Bentheim Elementary has 4 Kinder Dutch Dancers, Hamilton

Middle School has 3 Kinder and Middle Dutch Dancers, and Hamilton High School has

the most dancers they've had in a long time this year! So head to Holland THIS week

and watch the dancers starting on Thursday! Kinder and Middle Dutch Dancers dance

on Central Ave, near Graves Place at 6:30 almost every evening and the HS Dutch

Dancers dance on 12th St near River Ave at 7:00 almost every evening. When they’re not

around Centennial Park, they will be on 8th St! Also look for them in the parades!

*******************************************************
Hamilton High School 2024 SENIORS can choose to be spotlighted on the Hamilton
Community Schools social media channels by filling out the Senior Spotlight form! It only
takes a couple of minutes! Any questions can be directed to District Communications &
Marketing Coordinator, Zach Harig: zharig@hamiltonschools.us

Spotlight Form:
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaF
ZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link

*******************************************************

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaFZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSck9KunyF74SBRSa-0NNano4a591JnC9irZvaFZrfaXGelg-Q/viewform?usp=sf_link

